



November 11, 2018

Debra L. Hale Executive Director Transportation Agency of Monterey County (TAMC) 55 B Plaza Circle Salinas, CA 93901-2902

Attn: Michael Zeller, Principal Transportation Planner

RE: Request for RSTP Fair Share Allocation for City of Soledad Metz Road Traffic Calming Project

Dear Ms. Hale:

The City of Soledad requests that TAMC allocate \$190,287.80 of RSTP fair share funds for the Metz Road Traffic Calming Project. The project is to improve traffic safety, relieve AM/PM traffic congestion, and to provide a safer environment for the pedestrians around the schools in the area along Metz Rd between Walker and 3rd. The project is slated to be completed on or before November 16, 2018 and improvements in all above mentioned areas have already been observed. Please let me know if you need any additional information or have any questions.

DT. Whos

Donald T. Wilcox, PE Director of Public Works